Crossett city council met in special session October 8, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. at the City of Crossett Annex Building.
Present:		Mayor Marshall McCormick and CPA Clark Terrell
Council Members:  Martin, Rowe, Foster, Marshall, Knight and Rodgers

Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall and City Attorney James Hamilton
			

Mayor McCormick called the meeting to order.  He stated the purpose of this meeting is to discuss September financial statements.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor McCormick opened the floor for discussion.  Questions concerning revenues and expenses were asked.  Councilwoman Marshall asked that windfall expenses be kept separately from budgeted items.  

Fire Chief Bo Higginbotham stated that turnouts and call-out system will be purchased with Fire Act 833 monies before the end of this year.  

Councilwoman Marshall updated the council on charges for ramp fees being collected at Crossett Airport.  She commended Airport Manager Todd Freeman on an outstanding job.

Councilwoman Rodgers asked if the city had enough trash bags to last for 2019.  This will be discussed in more details during budget preparations.

Councilwoman Rodgers questioned a letter received from City Attorney Hamilton.  The letter states that bond council has been secured for the revolving loan for Crossett Water Commission.  Councilwoman Rodgers asked if bond council was necessary for a loan.  This will be discussed with CA Hamilton at regular meeting.

Councilwoman Marshall stated that she is concerned about the Entegrity proposal.  She added that the payments for the project will come from money that is currently being used for regular operating budget.  Councilwoman Marshall added that she would like to know if the savings will be real money savings or simply savings from less maintenance cost and utility savings.  

CPA Clark Terrell added that he is also concerned.  He feels that the projected savings is not enough to justify the investment.  Mr. Terrell suggested that the city work on these projects on their own and as money is available.  

Councilwoman Rodgers will speak to Mr. Selig with the council’s concerns and ask him to attend the regular council meeting on October 15 to discuss.  

In regards to the long-term city plan, Councilwoman Rodgers suggested that we look into securing a city planner for 2019.   This is something that will be considered in budget preparations.  
 
With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
			
	          	
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer				Marshall S. McCormick/Mayor


  
